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BE IT REMEMBERED, that at a regular term of the Union County 
Board of Commissioners, for the County of Union, sitting for 
the transaction of County business, begun and held at the 
Joseph Building Annex in the City of La Grande, in said 
County and State, on Wednesday of said month and the time 
fixed by law for holding a regular term of said Court, when 
were present: 

The Honorable STEVE MCCLURE 	Chairman 

COLLEEN MACLEOD 	Commissioner 

JOHN LAMOREAU 	Commissioner 

WHEN, on Wednesday, the  j -- day of June, 2006, among 
others the following proceedings were had to-wit: 

IN THE MATTER OF ) 
	

COURT ORDER 
LEGALIZING OWSLEY) 
	

2006-15 
CANYON ROAD 

WHEREAS, on January 5, 2005 the Board of Commissioners voted 
to initiate legalization proceedings for Owsley Canyon Road 
because a petition to vacate a portion of Owsley Canyon Road 
had been received and it was found that the existing road 
surface had not been included in a road petition or 
dedication of right-of-way; 

WHEREAS, Union County contracted with Greg Blackman, Union 
County Surveyor, to conduct a survey of Owsley Canyon Road 
which has been completed and is ready to record when 
approved; 

WHEREAS, the Board of Commissioners followed ORS 368.201 -
368.221 and advertised and held a public hearing on May 17, 
2006 to accept testimony and deliberate. 

NOW THEREFORE, BE IT ORDAINED BY THE UNION COUNTY BOARD OF 
COMMISSIONERS, STATE OF OREGON: 

SECTION I: Road Legalization 

Owsley Canyon Road as identified on the attached survey is 
now approved and affixed hereto as the Owsley Canyon Road 
legal description. 

PASSED AND ADOPTED this -] '- day of June, 2006 by a vote 
of the following members of the Board of Commissioners 
voting therefore. 
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